
Report to Annual Parish meeting 

 

Gatehangers’ Association 

John Boughton founded the Gatehangers’ Association and, for many 
years, an annual dinner was held in Ashendon on the third Friday in May 
for the men of the village and a trophy presented to a worthy 
villager.  When John passed away, I decided that it would be worthwhile 
continuing the dinners and presentations and they carried on until the 
pandemic.  Regrettably, I have decided not to continue with organising 
them in future. The good news is that a small team from the village has 
agreed to take over and the next dinner will take place on the traditional 
date, the third Friday in May (20th May). 

Contact: Pietro Ranieri 

  

Dominoes 

The dominoes team is based at the Hundred and we compete in the 
Aylesbury League every year playing the traditional pub game of fives 
and threes.  The season lasts from October to April and games take 
place on Thursday evenings with home and away matches.  The 
evenings are very enjoyable and open to men and women of all 
abilities.  If you would like to join the team or would like to learn the 
game or if you have any questions, please contact me, Kevin Nash: 
kevinpnash@yahoo.co.uk 

 

 

 

Kevin Nash 
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